Chairpersons report of meeting of Strategic Policy Committee 2- Transportation Policy/Mobility Management and Water Services held on Thursday 11<sup>th</sup> May, 2023.

- Brendan Sheahan presented in relation to the enhanced pedestrian and cyclist facilities on the radial routes within Kilkenny City.
- Seamus Kavanagh gave an update on the Loughmacask Local Area Plan and the infrastructure proposals.
- An update in relation the Public Lighting Energy Efficiency Project (PLEEP) was presented by Ken Boland.
- The extension of the Braille Trail in Kilkenny was noted for inclusion at the next SPC meeting.
- Tim Butler gave an update on the current position regarding Broadband Rollout for the county.